AGENDA #3a(1)

Town Council,

This correspondence is the inaugural edition of periodic updatesfrom the residents of the
Northsde District. Our intentisto do a better job of keeping the Town Council and
Chapel Hill Police Department apprised of the concerns of residentsin our community, as
well asrelay the successful outcomesof the Town's and Police Department's effortsto
addressthese concerns.

Thefocusof thisletter isto rlay our community's desirefor a more effectivePolice
presencein the NorthsideDistrict. While our community praisesthe Town Council and
Police Department for creatingthe Sykes Rd. substation, we are disappointed that there
has been little, if any, notable increasein Police presence. The substation has been
operated asaPolice 'outpost’ instead of the Police'hub’ that it had been billed asto the
community. 1ts 9AM-5PM hours-of-operationignore the swell of illicit activity that takes
place during the evening and early morning hours. Further, the lack of Policetraffic to
and from the substation has a so contributed to its lack of efficacy, and haslimited the
areaof positiveimpact to aone block radius, at best. That said, keeping the substation
open 24 hoursand implementing policiesto encourage Officersto visit more often would
still fall short of Northsideresident's expectations. We ask the Town Council and Chapel
Hill Police Department to add Policefoot patrols and/or bike patrolsdedicated to the
NorthsideDistrict. Northsideresidents, Chapd Hill Police Officers, and the criminals
who plague Northside streetsalike, agreethat Police cruiser patrolssmply result in
temporarily dispersing individualswho engageinillicit activity. Once acruiser rounds
the corner, the criminalshaughtily returnto their crimes. The Police Department have
proclaimed that they rely on the residentsto call 911 to reportillicit activity each and
every timethey witnessit. Unfortunately,the same Police Department's patrolmen
advise resdents NOT to file chargeswhen a crimeis committed for fear of retribution
from the transgressor. What has resulted i s a neighborhood repl ete with criminalswho
roam the streetsfreely and without fear of consequence, and residents who feel helpless
and fear for their property and safety. The only feasible resolutionto this catch 22, in the
eyesof the Northsideresidents, is to put Officerson the ground who can witnessfor
themsalves the crimes that occur on adaily basis on our streets. An Officer on foot/bike
IS much less conspicuousthan a Police Cruiser and can better position him/herself to
subvert theillicit activitiesthat continueto degradethe quality of lifein Northside. Itisa
self reinforcing cycle. Officer's testimony in Court carriesmore authority than a
resident's and should result in a higher rate of prosecution, deterring future crimes.
Officersdo not have to fear the potential for retributionthat has discouraged ow residents
from participatingas actively as wewould like. Intime, as Northside residents
experience adeclinein crime on our streets, we expect many more will gainthe
confidenceto participatein the process. We ask that the Town Council and Police
Department to implement foot/bike patrolsimmediately. We fed that thismeasureis
aligned with the 'Community Policing' that our Town Council and incoming Police Chief
have lauded in recent news articles. Thank you for your consideration

Northside Community Watch



